From:

"Wanda S. Ballentine" <wsb2001@adelphia.net>

To:

"NorthAnna\_ESP@nrc.gov" <NorthAnna\_ESP@nrc.gov>

Date:

Fri, Jan 14, 2005 9:02 PM

Subject:

No more nuclear plants!!!

January 14, 2005

Alicia Williamson **Nuclear Regulatory Commission** Washington, DC 20555

Dear NRC.

No new nuclear power plant should be build ever, and all those that exist should be shut down. Nuclear energy has been hyped as being clean, green, and cheap, and it is none of those things. The fact that nuclear waste remains lethal for hundreds of thousands of years, much longer than any nation has lasted is all the reason any sane person needs to ban any kind of nuclear use or production. WHO is going to monitor the waste??? None of the ideas of dealing with it make any sense - shooting it into space, burying it under an earthquake-fault ridded mountain.

There has not been one single nuclear plant that has not had leaks, spills, accidents or near accidents, incurring tremendous cost in attempts to fix them (not always successful), and the final decommission cost is outrageous.

The Davis-Besse plant near-disaster is a case in point, and in that situation, both the NRC and the utility, First Energy, were extremely negligent in inspecting the plant and in following up with necessary maintenance and repairs.

Utilities that have fallen for the nuclear hype end up with enormous costs they then foist off on the ratepayers as "stranded costs." Then there is the carefully concealed fact that breast cancer rates rise around such facilities, and I'm sure other types of cancer do too. Finally, there is the fact that nuclear plants are prime targets for terrorists.

Thus, I'm urging the NRC to retract the Early Site Permit for the North Anna nuclear project. There is no way such a facility will NOT adversely impact the environment. It will affect the environment during construction, during power generation, and during the attempts to dispose of and store the spent fuel.

In is indisputable that we are facing an enormous energy crisis because of the pending end of the oil era. However, switching to nuclear only introduces a plethora of other problems already mentioned. Dominion and all utilities should put all their resources to work developing alternative and renewable forms of energy like wind or biomass. Constructing new reactors would be a danger to Virginia and its neighbors; it would be bad for Virginia's environment, bad for taxpayers, and bad for residential and commercial ratepayers.

Sincerely,

Wanda S. Ballentine 1195 Sylvania Rd

SISP Review Complete Templete=ADM-013

E-RIDS=ADM-03

ale=J. Cushing (Jxc9)
A. WILLiamson (ARW1)

12/10/04 69FR 71854

Cleveland Heights, OH 44121-2523 USA wsb2001@adelphia.net Mail Envelope Properties (41E879AF.63C: 4: 26172)

**Subject:** 

No more nuclear plants!!!

**Creation Date:** 

Fri, Jan 14, 2005 9:02 PM

From:

"Wanda S. Ballentine" <wsb2001@adelphia.net>

**Created By:** 

wsb2001@adelphia.net

**Recipients** 

nrc.gov

owf4\_po.OWFN\_DO NorthAnna\_ESP

**Post Office** 

owf4\_po.OWFN\_DO

Route

nrc.gov

**Files** 

Size

Date & Time

**MESSAGE** 

2450

Friday, January 14, 2005 9:02 PM

Mime.822

3688

**Options** 

**Expiration Date:** 

None

**Priority:** 

Standard ·

Reply Requested:

No

Return Notification:

None

**Concealed Subject:** 

No

Security:

Standard